
Parish Council Meetings Assembly

The next Annual Parish Assembly

and Parish Council meeting will be

held on Thursday 9th March 2022 at

7.30pm in the Memorial Hall Annexe.

All residents are welcome to attend.

www.parish-council.co.uk/carltontown

If you would like to include an item in the June Village Newsletter, please contact Marina Briggs, the Parish Clerk, as above.

Parish Council Website

If you would like a village event displayed on the parish website or

newsletter, please contact the Parish Clerk. Please remember that you

can refer to the website for Parish Council minutes, meeting agendas,

information papers, newsletters and general village information.

Parish Council:

Howard Thomas, Chairman

Littleside ( 640689)

Peter Dinsdale, Vice Chairman

Town Foot ( 640480)

Raymond Brown 

Park View ( 640409)

David Suttill

Lane House  ( 640380)

Dinah Alonso-Wilkes

High Barn ( 640566)

Marina Briggs, Parish Clerk

Quaker’s Garth ( 640058)

Email: carltontownpc@yahoo.com

Members of the Water Committee:

Howard Thomas, Littleside  ( 640689)

Peter Hill, Haydn Carr  ( 640276)

Jenny Walker, Converted Garage ( 640676)

Raymond Brown, Park View ( 640409)

Simon Carroll, Seaton House ( 640311)

EVENTS IN COVERDALE

Community Afternoon Tea - Monday March 20th 2.30pm

Coverdale Memorial Hall.  Enjoy a Coverdale WI afternoon tea with 

friends, neighbours or family. A bargain at £4 per person! Book your 

place by calling Julie (01969 640271) or Lea (01969 640095) 

Muker Band Spring Concert – Sunday 30th April, 1.30pm 

Coverdale Memorial Hall.  Afternoon Tea and raffle.  

Tickets £10 and pre-booking essential.  

Book via Margaret (640200), Howard (640689) Liz (640042)

Forresters Day 2023 - SAVE THE DATE – Saturday 10th June –

More details to follow in the next newsletter.

Christmas Carol Singing & Young People’s Christmas service

This year the Christmas carol singing around the village raised a

fantastic £332.50 which went to Kirkwood Hall in Leyburn. Thank

you to everyone who gave so generously and to the carol singers

who were in particularly fine voice! Linda Dent would like to thank

everyone who came to the Young People's Celebration of

Christmas at Carlton Chapel. The collection taken raised the very

generous sum of £159.50. This was donated to Martin House

Children's Hospice at Boston Spa, Wetherby.

Memorial Hall Bookings

Bookings for the Memorial Hall and

Annexe can be made through Rachel

Smith from Melmerby on 640275 or email

rachel.philip.smith@gmail.com

The annexe is ideal for small parties and

meetings and can be hired for £7/hr. The

main hall can be hired for larger events at

£9/hr.

Homeowner Database & Emergency Contact Details

Recently a property in the village had a significant water leak which

caused village water usage to go up and considerable damage to the

property which was empty. If this happens in a property that is not

occupied all the time, and the council has no contact details of owners

or keyholders it makes the dealing with the situation so much more

complicated. Please do inform the clerk of your contact or keyholder

details so that we can contact you in case of an emergency. Details

can be emailed to the Clerk on the email address above. All contact

details will be kept in line with GDPR regulations and will not be

passed on to third parties.

Scoop your (dog’s) poop

The incidence of dog waste has 

considerably increased again of late, 

particularly along the village verges 

and up Melbecks where livestock 

graze and many people walk. Please 

be considerate when walking your 

dog and pick up after them – the 

waste is particularly toxic to children 

and deeply unpleasant to step in! If 

you have a holiday cottage, please 

encourage your guests to be 

considerate too.  Many thanks.

Walking Website

With Spring on its way we start to think about getting out 

to walk in the beautiful English countryside again, but 

where to find new and interesting walks? 

https://www.walkinginengland.co.uk/yorkshire has loads of walks 

to download and print, free, it also has books of walks, details of all 

the walking groups in the county and much more. Whether you 

want to walk on your own or with a group all the information is 

there in one place.

With walks from half a mile to twelve miles plus long, and a note of 

suitability for pushchairs and wheelchairs, everyone can find a 

walk to enjoy.
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